
July 24, 2013 
11:30 a.m.  

 
The Fannin County Board of Education met in regular session with the following 

members present: Sandra Mercier, Chair; Steve Stanley, Vice Chair; Bobby Bearden; and Lewis 
DeWeese. Terry Bramlett was absent.  All other members present.  Mark Henson, 
Superintendent, stated Mr. Bramlett was unable to attend due to a business meeting he was 
unable to rearrange.   
 

This meeting was held in compliance with O.C.G.A. 48-5-32 and O.C.G.A. 48-5-32.1. 
This was a public hearing to allow public input into the proposed increase in taxes. 

 
 Ron Scherer stated he opposed the Board increasing the millage rate. 
 
 Emily Dunn stated she offered the Board support in raising the millage rate. 
 

There being no further business to come before the meeting, a motion was made by 
Bobby Bearden, seconded by Steve Stanley, to adjourn subject to being called into special 
session by the Chair when deemed necessary.  All members voted yes; motion carried. 

 

 

_____________________________  
Sandra Mercier, Chairperson  

 
 
 

_____________________________ 
 Mark Henson, Superintendent 
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